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COMMANDERôS  REPORT  

 
Cdr. Hugh Hayes, JN                                                 
 

September 2018 was a disaster for several reasons. Hurricane Florence came to 
our area and affected everybody's life. Since I have not heard of anyone in our Squadron 
being injured, we can all be thankful for God's blessings. I hope nobody had any extensive 
damage to their homes or property. I'm sure most everyone went somewhere to escape 
the wrath of the storm. For the safety of all members we canceled the Bridge Meeting and 
the Membership Meeting in September. We will resume the usual times for October.  

We are going to change the format of our October Membership Meeting. We will 
have a wine tasting at Silver Coast Winery. This will be on 18 October at 3:30 PM. This 
may be different for us but I am sure we will all enjoy the occasion. It will surely be five 
o'clock someplace.           

The Ingram Planetarium will be the site of the 15 November meeting at 6:00pm. 
This meeting will be hosted and sponsored by Adele and Ray Weir. We are very grateful 
for their generosity. We will have a program presented by the Planetarium staff followed by 

a social with finger food and a short business session. This is always a very enjoyable evening.  
The Weather Class being presented by SEO Robert Morris and other instructors is ongoing at this time. Each 

Monday evening at 6:30 PM is the time and the place is New Beginnings Community Church in Shallotte. This is a great 
class for all attendees. Please attend even if you are unable to attend all classes. We can all use information about our 
weather.  

The cruise program is still in effect even though we had to cancel the cruise in September. The Bluewater Grille 
Lunch Cruise in Wrightsville Beach is next on the agenda. This cruise is slated for 13 October. Please contact Captain Jim 
Hutchison for more information about the cruise.  
Janee Wood is the Cruise Captain for the co-op charting cruise on 1 November. After surveying items on the ICW, boats 
will meet at St. James Marina for lunch at Tommy Thompson's Grille. Contact Janee for information. Please be careful on 
these cruises. Safety is of prime concern. Conditions on the ICW may have changed.  

Dates and times are being chosen for the Belk Fall Charity Sale. Dave Eldridge has been doing a great job with 
this project and is again heading up this event. Volunteers are important and absolutely necessary to make this a very 
successful event. Please contact Dave for dates and times to volunteer. This is not hard work and can actually be 
enjoyable promoting USPS and our Squadron.  

District 27 will have the Fall Council/Conference in Raleigh on 19-20 October. The original location was to be at 
Atlantic Beach but had to be relocated due to storm damage to the hotel. Squadron officers should attend and all 
Members are welcome to attend.  

It is now time for merit marks. Anyone who has been in charge of a project needs to supply Chairperson Sara 
Hayes with the following information: project name, place, participants, hours worked and what was done. This is the only 
reward (other than self satisfaction) we get for our volunteer work.  

The nominating committee members are looking for squadron members to serve in many positions for 2019. 
Please donôt wait to be asked. Let them know that you are willing to contribute your time to promote the goals of the 
squadron.  They are Lorenzo Johnson, Richard Smith, Pam Hutchison, and Sarah McCurry.  
Always invite and then welcome new members to our meetings.  
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OCTOBER   MEETING   DETAILS 
 

Our October 18, 2018 meeting will be at Silver 

Coast Winery , 6680 Barbeque Road NW, Ocean 

Isle Beach, NC. We will meet at the Winery at 

3:30 pm for a tour of the winery and wine tasting. 

This will take 1 1/2 - 2 hours. We will taste 5 

wines and share cheese trays. The cost per 

person is $12.00. If you would like a refill of a 

particular wine it will be $ 7.00 per glass. The 

facility is wheel chair accessible. Since this is our Halloween meeting, costumes are welcomed.  

 

Send in reservations along with the $12.00 fee (make checks out to SRSPS)   by Oct. 11 to   

Sarah McCurry          smccurry843@gmail.com,         910-443-6070 

 

We suggest if you would like to do dinner afterwards get a group together and plan dinner out.  

 

 

Silver Coast Winery  

6680 Barbeque Road NW,    Ocean Isle Beach 

 
ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé. cut on the dotted line  éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 
 

I plan to attend the Shallotte River Sail & Power Squadron October 18 Halloween meeting.  
  
Name  _________________________________      
  
Guest  _________________________________       
  
Guest  _________________________________      
  
Price for the wine tasting & cheese plate will be $12 per person. Please send your reservation and check 

payable to The Shallotte River Sail & Power Squadron to P/C Sarah McCurry, 915 Shoreline Dr W #152, 

Sunset Beach, NC 28468, 910-443-6070, smccurry843@gmail.com  Reservations must be received no later 

than October 11, 2018. 

mailto:smccurry843@gmail.com
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VISIT  OUR   SQUADRON  WEBSITE At  www.srsps.org 

A special thank you goes to David Eldridge for his work on updating the 
squadronôs website.  David has taken on the webmaster task and is 
open to your suggestions and help as it continues to be developed.  If 
you have trouble logging into the memberôs area, contact Dan Bartell.  

 
 

 
 
 

 
Please contact Marlene Halkovitch  
mhalko@atmc.net  910-579-8554  with 
information about members who are ill, facing 
surgery, or death in the family.  
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

BOATER  EDUCATION  CONTINUES 
 
The Weather Course, began September 10, 6:30-8:30 pm at New Beginnings Community 
Church, The course will meet for 8 weeks and will be completed with a closed book exam.   
 
Weather Course Description 
The safety and comfort of those who venture out-on-the water have always been weather 
dependent. In this course students will become keener observers of the weather, but weather 
observations only have meaning in the context of the basic principles of meteorology ð the science 
of the atmosphere. The course focuses on how weather systems form, behave, move, and interact 
with one another and reflects the availability of all sorts of weather reports and forecasts on the 
Internet. This is a general weather course benefiting those sitting in their living rooms, as much as 
those standing behind the helm.  Four students are enrolled in the course.   
 
Please let me know which courses youôd like to see offered in the near future.  
Robert E. Morris, Squadron Educ Officer    rmorris@atmc.net   910-755-3441 

 
 
 

BEST WISHES  FOR  OCTOBER 
We want to wish our members who celebrate another year our very best wishes for a happy birthday.  If you have been 
missed, please let the editor know as all member birthdays are not listed in the USPS database.  
 
October:             
04 SCOTT SANTINA 
06           JUDY HART   
19 SUSAN ALBIN 
28 BALINDA CRIDER 

 
  

http://www.srsps.org/
mailto:mhalko@atmc.net
mailto:rmorris@atmc.net
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THE  FALL  BELK  CHARITY  SALE:  WE NEED YOUR HELP 
 

We are moving forward with the Fall Belk Charity Sale and we need your help in making this major fundraising effort a 

success. Basically stated, patrons of Belk are asked by representatives of local non-profits to donate $5 to their 

organization; in turn, Belk gives the patrons a $5 discount on their first purchase at Belkôs Charity Day.  Customers can 

ñpre-buyò items beginning a week before if they are not going to be here for the Fall sale date. Tickets purchased here in 

Shallotte may be used at any Belk store on the sale day.  

We have worked with the Belk event coordinator to select times for our sales. Each day shown on the enclosed list of 

dates indicates a two-hour block we have and we need at least three people to work our sales table. We hope to use the 

contact with Belk customers to also identify potential SRSPS members. We will have our Squadron tri-fold available to 

stimulate interest in various SRSPS activities including educational programs, vessel safety checks, cooperative charting, 

community involvement, and fraternal activities.  

Remember that you may take blocks of tickets to sell to family, friends, neighbors and others! The Belk Charity Sale 

includes brands which are not normally subject to in-store sales.  

OUR BELK SALES DATES: 

Please sign up for at least (1) of the two-
hour time slots below.  No experience is 
needed, we will walk you through the 
process of what to say.  
 
Please reply to this email and I will 
contact you with details.  Come on out 
and support your squadron.  

 
Dave Eldridge 

973 626-2055   

david.eldridge1959@icloud.com 

 
 

We received $89 for working the day 

of the ñback to schoolò charity sale. 

That gives us a total of $801  for 23 

hours worked at the Spring Charity 

Sale dates. 

 

The next Belk sale date is Saturday November 3 from 6am - 

10am. 

 

I have signed us up for 3 time slots and we can add more if 

we have the volunteers to staff it. We need at least 2 

volunteers per time slot. 

 

Oct   6th.  2-4pm      Saturday   

Oct   13th  12-2pm.  Saturday   dave eldridge 

Oct   20th  12-2pm.  Saturday  

 

 
 
 
 

mailto:david.eldridge1959@icloud.com
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A  SMALL   EFFORT  MAKES  A  

BIG  DIFFERENCE   IN  SAFETY 

.  
Each year, about 74 million Americans engage in recreational boating, according to government research. 
Most boating experiences are positive ï the stuff memories are made of. But the most joyful times quickly can 
turn deadly if boaters are not vigilant about safety ï at all times. 
 
One of three things usually happens when a good day on the water turns tragic, according to the U.S. Coast 
Guard: 

¶ A passenger falls overboard 
¶ A boat capsizes 
¶ A boat collides with another boat or object 

 
In 2015, the U.S. Coast Guard counted 4,158 boating incidents that involved 626 deaths, 2,613 injuries and 
about $42 million of damage to property. Compared to 2013, the Coast Guard found: 

¶ The number of incidents increased 0.05% 
¶ The number of deaths increased 8.9% 
¶ The number of injuries increased 2.2% 

 
Perils of Falling in Frigid Water 
Hypothermia can set in if a person is exposed to water less than 70 degrees for too long. The body cools 25 
times faster in cold water than in cold air, according to the Personal Flotation Device Manufacturers 
Association. 
 
Just Wear It 
Life jackets are the lifeblood of safe boating. 
The U.S. Coast Guard reports 78% of boating deaths in 2014 were due to 
drowning, and 84% of the victims were not wearing a life jacket. 
 
The good news is, comfortable ï and stylish ï Coast Guard-approved life jackets 
are widely available. The Wear It campaign promotes boating safety by 
encouraging boaters to wear life jackets all the time. The campaign kicked off 
with National Safe Boating Week. 
 
Before setting sail, review a pre-departure checklist to ensure you have 
everything you need in your boat, including a tool box and first-aid kit. Once on 
the water, use common sense. In a split second, a situation can arise or the 
weather can turn. 
 
If you notice storm clouds, a sudden temperature drop or wind speed increasing, the best advice is to play it 
safe. Get off the water 

As members of Americaôs Boating Club remind us: 

SAFE BOATING DONE                                  WE ALL HAVE FUN  

 
 

 

 

https://www.recreation.gov/recFacilityActivitiesHomeAction.do?goto=boating.htm&activities=6
http://www.uscgboating.org/library/accident-statistics/Recreational-Boating-Statistics-2014.pdf
https://www.uscgboating.org/library/accident-statistics/Recreational-Boating-Statistics-2015.pdf
http://www.pfdma.org/choosing/hypothermia.aspx
http://www.pfdma.org/choosing/hypothermia.aspx
http://www.safeboatingcampaign.com/life-jackets/
http://www.discoverboating.com/owning/maintenance/departure.aspx
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BLUEWATER WATERFRONT GRILL LUNCH CRUISE 
WRIGHTSVILLE BEACH 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 13, 2018 
Cruise Captain ς Jim Hutchison 

SCHEDULE 

¶ 1030h:  Depart SeaScape Marina 

¶ 1200h-1215h:  Arrive Bluewater Waterfront Grill, Wrightsville Beach, and dock 

¶ 1230h-1415h:  Lunch at Bluewater Waterfront Grill 

¶ 1415h:  Depart Bluewater Grill Marina 

¶ 1545h-1600h:  Arrive at SeaScape Marina 

DEPARTURE from SeaScape Marina at 1030h 

¶ Seascape Marina is on the ICW ~1.25 nm east of the Holden Beach Bridge. 

¶ We will cruise eŀǎǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ L/² ǘƻ {ƻǳǘƘǇƻǊǘΣ ƴƻǊǘƘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ /ŀǇŜ CŜŀǊ wƛǾŜǊ ǘƻ {ƴƻǿΩǎ /ǳǘΣ Ŝŀǎǘ ƛƴ {ƴƻǿΩǎ /ǳǘΣ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǊǘƘ ƛƴ 

the ICW to the Bluewater Waterfront Grill. 

DOCKING ŀǘ ǘƘŜ .ƭǳŜǿŀǘŜǊ ²ŀǘŜǊŦǊƻƴǘ DǊƛƭƭΩǎ ǿƘŀǊŦ 

¶ There is NO RESERVED DOCKING, NO DOCK HANDS and NO DOCKING FEE. 

¶ The wharf is approximately 120 feet long with 9 cleats along its length. 

¶ On the right and left ends of the wharf, there are 3 slips, each 60 feet long 

LUNCH at Bluewater Waterfront Grill 

¶ A reservation was made for 16 at 1230h on Saturday, October 13
th
. 

¶ I will finalize the number of people for lunch on October 11
th
. 

¶ We will be seated as a group on the 2nd floor South Patio overlooking the Wrightsville Beach Marina and ICW, as we did 

last year (see photos). 

¶ By car, Bluewater Waterfront Grill is at 4 Marina Street, Wrightsville Beach, NC 28480. 

¶ Bluewater Waterfront Grill Telephone 1-910-256-8500 

¶ Obey parking signs on Marina Street in front Bluewater Waterfront Grill. 

NOTIFY JIM HUTCHISON by October 6
th
 2018 

¶ LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǇƛƭƻǘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ōƻŀǘ ό/ŀǇǘŀƛƴΩǎ ƴŀƳŜΣ boat name or model, boat length) 

¶ Number and names of people on your boat 

¶ Number of additional people you can take on your boat 

¶ If you would like to participate and need a boat to travel on 

¶  

Pictured:  Lunch at Bluewater Waterfront Grill - 2017 
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A  FUN  FILLED  MONDAY, NOVEMBER 1, 2018 
 
Our Co-Op charting cruise and luncheon will wrap up the 2018 boating season.  You will have the option to just cruise or 
to assist with the cooperative charting of our designated section of the Waterway.  We will then all gather for lunch  If you 
have any questions please call Jaynee Wood at 919-971-7575 or TXtoNC@aol.com. 
 
We will cruise to the St. James Marina and have lunch at 11:00am at Tommy Thompson's Grille. 
 
Please mark your calendar if you have not done so already.  We would like to get a preliminary head count so we can 
determine how many people want to participate, how many boats we will need.  Thus, please answer the following 
questions and either text, call, or email me with your responses. 
 
Interested Parties:__________________________________  Phone No.:____________________________ 
 
Interested Parties:__________________________________  Phone No.:____________________________ 
 
 
1.  I would like to actually participate in the ATON (aids to navigation) Co-Op Charting cruise review during this cruise. 
                                        ________YES             ____________NO 
 
2.  I do___________ (if you do please mark and answer Question 3),    OR           I do NOT_________  have access to a 
boat to go on this cruise. 
 
3.  If you have a boat and going on the cruise, could you please answer the following questions.  Also, would you consider 
carrying other passengers  if you have room? 
 
                                                     Boat Captain: 
                                                     Boat Name: 
                                                     Make/Size: 
                                                     Total number of passengers (other than yourself):           
 
3.  I cannot participate in the Co-Op Charting and/or cruise portion of this event but would like to meet the group 
for lunch.**  
                                         __________YES          ___________NO 
 
**If your option is #3.....you'll need to inform the security folks at the gate that you are  meeting the dockmaster to discuss 
renting a boat slip. 
 

PLEASE EMAIL YOUR RESPONSE TO (OR CALL) JAYNEE WOOD BY 
OCTOBER 15, 2018 

919-971-7575 (CELL)  TEXT 
OR EMAIL AT TXtoNC@AOL.COM 

 
 

mailto:TXtoNC@aol.com
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2018 
 

 

Cr

uise Planning Calendar 

Snookyôs Tune-

Up and Lunch 

Cruise, Little 

River ï Smith ï 

May 4 

Conway 

Overnight 

Cruise ï 

Hutchison - July 

10-11 

Charleston 

Overnight 

Cruise Johnson 

& Bartell - June 

19-21 

Barefoot 

Marina  Sunset 

Bistro Lunch 

Cruise  - 

Cardwell - Sep 

11 

Bald Head 

Island Lunch 

Cruise ï 

Bricker - July 

16th 

Bird Island 

Beach Picnic 

Cruise -  

Captain needed 

Georgetown 

Wooden Boat 

Show - October 

20-21 - Captain 

needed 

Co-Op Charting 

& St. James 

Mari na Lunch 

Cruise ï Wood -  

Nov 1 

Exact dates available after Cruise Captains schedule. Exact dates fixed. Captains needed. 

Bluewater Grill 

Lunch Cruise, 

Wrightsville  

Beach ï 

Hutchison - Oct 

13 

2018  Cruise  Schedule 

Planning Calendar 
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Richard Smith, editor 
1550 Gores Landing Rd SW 
Ocean Isle Beach, NC 28469-6342 
rgsmith@oceanisle-nc.net 

                                                               

 

 

 

             

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                       
 Shallotte River Sail and Power Squadron 

Officers ï 2017                                            Website:  www.srsps.org 
COMMANDER 
Cdr Hugh Hayes JN 

hughsara@atmc.net 
 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Lt/C Robert Bricker, S 

bobbricker@atmc.net 
 

EDUCATIONAL OFFICER 

P/C Robert Morris JN 

rmorris@atmc.net 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER 

Lt/C Barbara Bartell, S  

bjkbartell@gmail.com 

 

SECRETARY 

P/C Dan Bartell SN 

danb@usps.org 
 

TREASURER                                                                                                                                                          

PDC Jamie McCurry N 

jmccurry@atmc.net 

Please deliver to: 

The Announcement, Agenda, Registration Form, and Hotel link for the D27 
Fall Council/Conference being held on October 19-20 are now in the D27 
Website Calendar.  
  

 https://uspsd27.org/php/d27Calendar.php 
 

mailto:rgsmith@oceanisle-nc.net
http://www.srsps.org/
mailto:hughsara@atmc.net
mailto:bobbricker@atmc.net
mailto:rmorris@atmc.net
mailto:bjkbartell@gmail.com
mailto:danb@usps.org
mailto:hughsara@atmc.net

